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Around the time of the Leon rescue, there was a huge mackerel trade in Quilty, and much of that catch was made in the area around Mutton Island. Mackerel are deemed to go 'blind' during the late summer when a drift net is the preferred method of catching them, whereas for the rest of the year, a line is used. These long lines were called 'spillers' and were used to catch cod, ling, haddock etc in the spring and early summer. Herring were netted in the winter. There was fish-processing station on the pier at Seafield built by the Fishery Board. Here men and women gutted, dried, salted and packed fish in barrels for export, mostly to America. A small windmill, about 2.1 m high, connected to metal pipes, pumped seawater up to the station to clean the fish. Contemporary accounts describe the difficulty in walking down the pier because of barrels stacked up as 'high as a house'. However, this boom was to be short-lived and came to an end around 1919, when the American merchant fleet came home from war duties and started fishing again. John Daly recalls his grandfather, James Daly, who was an agent for the mackerel, having to go to America at that time, knocking door-to-door trying to sell fish that had already been exported in order to get his money back. This experience was repeated at other fishing ports like Castletownbere, where the collapse of the mackerel trade heralded hardship, such was the importance of the employment it provided, and the income derived from this.
